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Governing Document

The governing document of the Pennyghael Community Hall is its constitution (version 2.1) which sets
out its overarching objectives to promote, manage and operate the Hall for the benefit of the
communities surrounding Pennyghael and the general public.

Activity

This time last year we could not have guessed that the Covid-19 pandemic would continue to
severely curtail almost all the activities which might have taken place in the Community Hall. In
both August and September we managed, complying with ongoing restrictions, to hold a
‘Barbeque’ and in October and December ‘Pizza and Music’ nights. In November we were able
to host the excellent touring production of “Every Brilliant Thing” with Naomi Stirrat in the lead
role.

We have continued to maintain our website and working with the ‘Pennyghael in the Past:
Historical Archive’ we have been able to add a selection of fascinating historical photographs
and accompanying stories.

Community Survey

During the year, we were able to make considerable progress towards bringing the hall facilities
up to date. In January we published the report of our Community Survey which aimed to
evaluate and summarise the feelings and thoughts of the local community and to provide a set
of goals and actions to be undertaken. Apart from general redecoration the report identified
two major areas of work needed — refurbishing the kitchen and providing disabled access and
facilities.

Finances

During the year the Trustees approached local people and businesses and received generous
donations which enabled us to meet the ongoing general running costs of the hall. In addition,
we applied for and were fortunate to receive further donations and grants from several sources
including:

Calmac Community Fund £2,000

The Waterfall Fund £5,000

The Robertson Trust £6,000

We also applied for and were granted significant funds from:

Adapt and Thrive £40,776

Healthy Island Fund £44,680 (to be received in next financial year)
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